SECAC meeting 1/28/20

Board members in attendance: W. Troy Sampson, chair; Sarah Wayland, vicechair; Jamie Anfenson-Comeau, secretary; Janie Payne, treasurer; Bonnie Razler, social media manager; Pamela Talley, community outreach manager; and Ayo Bello, listserv manager.

Others in attendance: See attached sign-in sheet.

Chairman Troy Sampson opened the meeting at 6:35 p.m. He introduced the SECAC board members and invited Prince George’s County Public Schools staff to introduce themselves. He also introduced Liz Burley, retired PGCPS transition specialist. Mr. Sampson also introduced Ms. Johnson, his son’s first special education supervisor.

Trinell Bowman, executive director of special education, announced that the Parent Empowerment Conference will be held March 21 from 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m. Topics include reading in the home, math assistance, mental health coordination and social media. Child care will be provided, and Wolf Trap will be providing children’s activities. 

Ms. Bowman also announced that the Board of Education has requested an update on the Kirwan Commission during its Feb. 6 budget worksession.

Mr. Sampson described the topic of the meeting, a panel discussion on transitions, noting that it is important to hear from other parents.

Panelists included Jonathan Wynn, Jamie Anfenson-Comeau, Bonnie Razler, Sarah Wayland and Liz Burley. 

Mr. Sampson moderated the discussion, and after asking questions of the panel, opened the floor to questions from the audience.
Mr. Sampson closed the meeting at 7:58 p.m. He announced that the next meeting will be held Tuesday, Feb. 25 on the topic of “Support for Caregivers.”

